Conservation Commission Meeting

November 9, 2011
Town Room, Amherst Town Hall
MINUTES
CALL TO ORDER


Meeting called to order by Ms. Angus, Chair at 7:06 p.m.

ATTENDANCE


Present: Angus (C), Allen, Britt, Boice, Walker, Hamin
Staff: Ciccarello, Willson, Ziomek
CONSERVATION COMMISSION’S ACTION

Approve Minutes

Walker moved and Hamin seconded.  Commission VOTED unanimously (6-0-0) to approve the Conservation Commission minutes of October 26, 2011.

Recognition of Bill Hutchinson’s service on the APSTC
PERMITS/CERTIFICATES
7:15 PM
Land Use Management Policy Discussion: Regulations pertaining to dogs on Amherst Conservation Land


Briony Angus (C) gave a brief summary of the history behind dog regulation in Amherst and reviewed the current regulations. She stated that the Conservation Commission had reviewed and appreciated the extraordinary amount of public comment regarding this issue. No more public comment was being accepted at this meeting, the Conservation Commission was going to deliberate and make a decision.  


Dave Ziomek, Dept. of Conservation, stated that all public comments were distributed to the commission. He indicated that issues involving dog/people interaction have been constant and that he felt that the current rules were not working. He stated that he researched other entities that manage land for public use such as the National Park Service, Audobon, and found that the all require leashes in order to protect people and wildlife habitat. He would like to see some consistency at Puffer’s Pond, if no dogs are allowed on the South Beach they should not be allowed on the North Beach. He supports the idea of a town dog park.

Carol Hepburn, Animal Welfare Officer Town of Amherst, stated that she had already provided her recommendations to the Commission at previous meetings.


Angus (C) led discussion of potential options: keep the regulations as they are, change regulations to on-leash all the time, develop a training program for dog and owner, have specific hours for off-leash, or a hybrid of these. She added a decision regarding more formal enforcement authority should also be made. Hamin stated she didn’t want to take away something from people if we couldn’t offer other choices. Walker stated that the current rules, allowing off-leash dogs, are scaring people away from using Conservation Land and it’s not safe. He strongly supports a leash law. He also supports discussion of a dog park. 

Angus stated that allowing people to have off-leash dogs as long as they were under voice control wasn’t working. She stated that a dog park would probably not be on Conservation Land and would be managed by the Town not the Conservation Commission. 

Allen suggested a training program for dogs and owners. Boice mentioned the Green Collar Program in Brookline where dogs who have taken a class and passed receive a green collar and are allowed to run off-leash. It was discussed that a program such as this would need staffing that the Conservation Dept. or the Animal Welfare Officer don’t have.


Hamin suggested some sort of compromise between time of day restrictions and the potential of a dog park. Britt made a motion to leave the regulations they way they are, however install better signage, and encourage better self policing by the public. She stated we could try this for a probationary period. No one seconded, motion dead.


Walker made a motion to establish a leach law requiring a 15 foot leash at all town conservation areas and include enforcement. Allen seconded. 



Angus, Walker and Allen – YES



Hamin, Boice and Britt – NO

Not majority, motion didn’t pass.

Hamin made a motion to have off-leash hours at Amethyst Brook and Lower Mill River Conservation Areas, and to encourage the Town Manager to investigate a dog park for the town, and to return to the leash question after a 6-month probation period. Boice seconded.  Walker stated the hours should be decided tonight. Boice stated dawn until 10am with off-leash in accordance with current Town of Amherst By-Law. Britt moved to accept motion as amended. Boice seconded.



Angus, Allen, Boice, Britt, Hamin – YES




Walker – NO





PASSED

Boice made a motion for the same off-leash hours that were just passed for Amethyst Brook and Lower Mill River Conservation Areas at Puffer’s Pond.  Angus, Walker and Ziomek didn’t believe this plan would work at Puffer’s Pond.  


Britt made a motion to keep the regulations at Puffer’s Pond as they are. Boice seconded. 



Boice, Britt, Angus – YES




Walker, Allen, Hamin – NO


Not majority, motion didn’t pass.

Walker made a motion for no dogs on either the North or South beach at Puffer’s Pond, dogs only allowed on the Perimeter Trail. Boice seconded.



Angus, Walker, Allen, Boice – YES




Britt – NO




Hamin – OBSTAINED



PASSED

Walker made a motion to establish enforcement for the new dog regulations. Hamin seconded.




All voted YES.





PASSED

Carol Hepburn, Animal Welfare Officer Town of Amherst, thanked the Conservation Commission for all it’s work regarding this issue. She hopes that following tonight’s decision everyone will be able to come together in support of the new regulations. 
7:45 PM
Notice of Intent – Amherst Montessori School for proposed addition to existing building, parking and drainage improvements within the buffer zone of bordering vegetated wetlands (Map 20C, Parcel 85)
· Opened the public meeting at 8:45 p.m.

· Closed the public meeting at 8:54 p.m.
Jeff Squire, Berkshire Design Group, Inc., presented on behalf of the applicant. He described the project, identified resource area locations and discussed erosion control measures to be taken. Jeff stated that the Stormwater Drainage Report for the project had been completed, however, review comments had not been received yet from Jason Skeels, Amherst Town Engineer. 
Harvey moved and Boice seconded.  Commission VOTED unanimously (6-0-0) to continue the public meeting until the December 14th Con Com meeting due to the lack of review comments on the Stormwater Drainage Report.

8:00 PM
Notice of Intent (cont’d from 10/26/11) – WMECO for proposed improvements to Owen’s Pond located in the Wentworth Farm Conservation Area (Map18A, Parcels 17, 34 & 46)
· Opened the public meeting at 8:55 p.m.

· Closed the public meeting at 9:05 p.m.


Matt Varrell, Vanasse Hangen Brustlin, Inc., presented new resource area impact calculations for the proposed mitigation work at the site.  It was decided that the optimal water elevation should be even with the top of the old outlet structure. It was also decided that invasive species control followed by wetland plantings would take place along the entire north edge of the pond from the intermittent stream (inflow) to the new natural drainage channel (outflow).  Applicant to provide updated measurements/plan of work area.
Boice moved and Hamin seconded.  Commission VOTED unanimously (6-0-0) to continue the public meeting until the December 14th Con Com meeting in order to review final project plan.

MISCELLANEOUS UNTIMED ITEMS:
Request for a Certificate of Compliance – 10 Stanley Street

Walker moved and Harvey seconded.  Commission VOTED unanimously (6-0-0) to approve the issuance of a Certificate of Compliance for the work completed at said property.
Request for a Certificate of Compliance – South East Street and Stanley Street
Walker moved and Harvey seconded.  Commission VOTED unanimously (6-0-0) to approve the issuance of a Certificate of Compliance for the work completed at said property
ADJOURNMENT

VOTED unanimously to adjourn the open meeting at 9:17 p.m. 












Approved at the 12-14-11 Conservation Commission Meeting

